
LISD School Health Advisory Council 
April 10, 2019 
 
 

Agenda Item:    ​Discussion: Action: Follow Up By/Date: 

Call to Order at 6:02 by 
Melanie Vincelette 
 
 
Review of Minutes for 
February 20, 2019 (last 
meeting) 

Introductions: 20 members 
present 
 
 
Approval - Motion made by 
Courtney Houghton and 
seconded by Bev Jordan 

All future meetings held at 
LISDAC will start at 6:00 pm 
 
 
Minutes- Unanimous Approval 

None 
 
 
 
None 

 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Human Sexuality 
 
 
 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Chairperson 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Heritage Keepers vendor, 
Brad Engel, provided 
information on his risk 
avoidance program and 14 
day curriculum. 
 
 
 
M Vincelette asked for a 
volunteer from our current 
members to finish the year as 
the chairperson of SHAC. 
Michelle Durkin resigned from 
her position after moving out of 
LISD. 

 
 
 
Jennifer Biemer’s and 
curriculum team will review 
materials before first meeting 
of the 2019-20 school year. 
 
 
 
Gala Langley volunteered to 
chair the final meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Fall 2019 
 
 
 
 
 
 
May 1, 2019 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
21 Day Challenge 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Vaping - Holly from McKamy 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
R. Fry shared the success of 
the challenge that included 
winning $4200 for the 
campuses with student 
participation of 35%+.  LISD 
had over 1100 employees 
complete the challenge as 
well. 
 
 
Ms. Murphy, RN at McKamy 
MS reviewed recent 
information shared at her 
campus on vaping/ juuling. 
Past 12 months (2017) 10% 
increase. There are risks 
associated with vaping. Not 
regulated. Need to make 
people aware of ingredients 
and harm.  Very easy for kids 
to even vape in classrooms. 
 
Legislation in progress to 
move the legal age for 
smoking/vaping to 21 years 
old..  
 
The Tall Cop - counselor 
presentation. Apple cube 
looking device that is really a 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For informational purposes 
only. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
None 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Elementary Weather 
Guidelines 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sub-Committee Summary 
Mental Health 
Monya Crow 
 
 
 
 
 
 

vaping device. 
 
Sub-committee tasked with 
reviewing current weather 
guidelines for elementary 
recess. Survey to all 
elementary staff and parents 
answered by over 3,900 
provided data to allow for 
modifications and updated 
guidelines.  Heat Index and 
Wind Chill will be considering 
factors to whether students go 
outside for 30 minute or less 
recess. Teachers can access 
Heat Index and Wind Chill at 
https://www.weather.gov/ 
 
 
 
 
 
Continue work on how safety 
protocol can be put on back of 
student ID cards. One campus 
shared idea of putting stickers 
on back of student ID cards 
identifying what 
clubs/organizations a student 
is a part of to help track where 
students go during advisory 
periods.  
 

 
R Fry will take SHAC 
sub-committee guidelines to 
Leadership in May for 
approval.  The new guidelines 
will begin with the 2019-2020 
school year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Counseling dept continue work 
with Safety and Security dept 
to identify pricing and 
possibility of safety protocol on 
IDs for students. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
May 13, 2019 
Fall 2019 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Fall 2019 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.weather.gov/


 
M. Crow provided an update 
on the current work of the 
Second Step Reboot 
committee and the Suicide 
Prevention Curriculum 
updates. Handouts were 
provided on correlation 
between Second Step and 
Restorative Practices. 
 
 
Report out on work from 
counseling dept on bell 
ringers. Second Step has 
resources and can be 
implemented during 
Restorative Practice Morning 
meetings. 

Second Step reboot and SPC 
curriculum update will be 
implemented for 2019-2020. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Counseling dept will share bell 
ringer options with campus 
counselors and staff. 

Implementation 2019-2020 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Fall 2019 

Other 
 

 
 

  

  Adjourned at 6:53pm 
 
 
 
 
 

All meetings at the new LISD 
Administration Building in 
Welcome Center 
 
 
Next Meeting:  May 1  

Reminded of the change in 
time and location for all other 
meetings this year. 

 


